
Tuesday, 27 August 2024

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A special welcome to our new students and families 
who have joined us since our last newsletter. 
Kōwhai welcomes Serah and Miraclyn. 

We also welcome Giana Maroon, our new 
teacher in Room 5. Giana steps in for Gina who 
is now on parental leave. Yesterday we received 
the wonderful news of the safe arrival of Gina’s 
beautiful baby girl, named Eloise.

Book Week
What a fabulous week we had! You are going to 
enjoy watching the video which captures what 
it was like for everyone entering that amazing 
space last week. The effort that our library team, 
Victoria and Anna, went to was incredible and so 
appreciated by us all. 

Reading has to be one of the greatest pleasures 
in life and as Dr Seuss said, ‘You can find magic 
wherever you look. Sit back and relax, all you 
need is a book!’

Daffodil Day
This Friday, 30 August, is Daffodil Day. We will 
join with hundreds of other schools and Early 
Childhood Centres across the country to support 
the annual campaign by the Cancer Society. 

Daffodil Day provides an opportunity to support 
their work and to change the experience of cancer 
for every New Zealander. 

On Friday, students are warmly invited to come 
to school dressed in bright spring colours and to 
bring along a donation for this very worthy cause.

Basic Facts
It is around this time of year that we collect school 
wide information on how students are progressing 

with their basic facts. This will be shared with you 
at the Learning Conferences later in the term. 

When we think of basic facts, possibly the first 
thing that springs to mind are our ‘times tables’. 
But there is far more to them than this. We want 
our students to memorise simpler facts, like their 
addition and subtraction facts. Moving up the 
school, it is also highly useful to instantly equate 
the fact that ½, 0.5, and 50% are alternative 
representations of the same amount. Students 
also begin to acquire whole bodies of other facts 
such as ‘The sum of the angles in a triangle equals 
180º’, or many other things.

Basic facts should be automatic and random. 
Strategies are helpful but ultimately we want 
students to progress to the point where they 
automatically recall the basic facts while they 
focus their full attention to other aspects of the 
mathematics they are working on. They also need 
to randomly access their basic facts rather than 
recover them sequentially. This is especially so for 
multiplication, where students need instant access 
to 7 x 4 without having to recite the 4-times tables 
starting from 1 x 4 = 4, 2 x 4 = 8, etc. This means 
that rote learning has only a limited role to play, 
and other memorisation techniques need to be 
also adopted.

Here are the number knowledge expectations for 
each year level. You will also find some activities 
that you can do at home to support your children’s 
acquisition of their number knowledge and basic 
facts. 

You will note the site is changing shortly and I will 
send you a direct link to this information when it 
does.

.

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Caritas YCC Day
Below is a copy of an email we have received from Caritas for our school’s support of YCC day at the end of Term 2. 

Thank you for your continued support for Caritas and the important work they do.
We wanted to extend a huge thanks for the incredible support Ss Peter and Paul School, Lower Hutt showed during 
YCC Day. On behalf of Caritas, we sincerely thank you for your generous donation of $393.70. Your contribution will 
greatly assist Holy Trinity School in Papua New Guinea by providing essential classroom equipment and resources.
Once your donation is fully processed, we’ll send a certificate featuring the students from Holy Trinity School. 
Thank you again for your generosity and support.

Book Week in Rātā!

In Rātā area we have recently been working on our picture books and Information reports. Last week 
we presented our picture books to Kōwhai and our information reports io Nikau. I really enjoyed 
reading my picture book to Kōwhai because they sat and listened happily. 

During book week if you visited the library, you would have seen how beautifully decorated the library 
was by Anna (our librarian) and Mrs McHalick; they had used their time to decorate the library for the 
entire school. When I visited it felt magical!  In addition, the Rātā area had an author come to visit us 
named Juliette Maclver to tell us about how to write a book. I found it interesting that in a picture book 
things normally happen in 3s. 

Dyuthi 

Literacy 

We recently explored writing our own comics, we talked a lot about speech marks, speech bubbles and 
the type of language features shown in comics. Alongside the comics, we created some great artworks 
to showcase onomatopoeia. We are now learning about persuasive writing and will share our arguments 
with you at learning conferences later in the term.

Book Week

As part of celebrating Book Week in Pōhutukawa, students continued to explore narratives. 

During this term we have been reading narratives and locating the setting, characters, problem and 
resolution in the story. From here we have been planning and writing our own short stories focusing on 
making our writing fun and interesting for our readers. We have:

•	 planned our own story to include a setting, characters, problem, action and ending;

•	 selected a ‘hook’ to get a reader interested in our story;

•	 learned how to include direct speech correct to add excitement or show how our characters are feeling;

•	 used transition words and phrases to sequence and connect main events and

•	 used a complex sentence to add a sense of mystery.

We are also providing feedback to a buddy to help them improve their story. 

Another part of Book Week was gathering as an area and having a book quiz. Hosted by the White Rabbit 
(Mr Watson) we were challenged with our knowledge of the Bible, book covers, famous characters and our 
general book knowledge. Aside from a lot of learning about books, we also learnt the skill of whispering 
our answers to our team so that other teams didn’t hear us! 

Here are some photos of us in our book character costumes having fun during the quiz.

Walter Nash Centre

Kōwhai enjoyed going to the Walter Nash Centre on the bus. Travelling on the bus itself was one of the 
highlights of the day. The children entertained the bus driver with their songs and waved to the police 
on the return journey. 

Together, children made towers and castles with Lego, each group building on the previous group’s 
creation. It was wonderful to see what the previous group had done. 

Ga-Ga ball was a big hit. It got the teachers wondering how they might duplicate this fabulous game 
back at school for Kōwhai to enjoy playing it with their friends. 

Futsal was a new game for many children - especially for the littlest ones. However, everyone enjoyed 
chasing after the ball and guarding it. 

SPORTS NEWS

Thursday 3 September

PTA Meeting, 7pm

Friday 13 September

The Nikau Show, all whānau welcome, 
1.30pm 
PTA School Disco, from 5.45pm

Thursday 16 September

Learning Conferences

Tuesday 24 September

Learning Conferences

Events

Collins’ Cup Netball
Last week our Year 7/8 netball team ‘Kiwi’ represented Ss Peter and Paul in the annual Collins’ Cup. 
The day was perfect weather-wise and seven games were played. Umpires were from Sacred Heart College and school umpires from 
Sacred Heart Petone, St Michaels and Ss Peter and Paul. 
Attending were teams from all 8 Valley schools. 
The victorious team was Our Lady of the Rosary, who won the Netball Cup, in a hard-fought last game against Sacred Heart Petone.
The winner of the Collins’ Cup is decided by joining results from rugby and netball. This year St Josephs were victorious as they won the 
rugby against St Bernards and were 3rd in the netball.

PTA NEWS

KURA AHUREA

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference. Thank you for your assistance.

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where 
your child is, in case of an emergency. 

Uniform - reminders
If your child has borrowed any uniform from the school office, please ensure that it is washed and returned as our 
stock is running low.

We still have plenty of second-hand uniforms available. Feel free to stop by the office to take a look, or email our office 
team at admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz

If your child is representing the school in any sports activity, the correct PE uniform must be worn - green school PE 
shirt and black school PE shorts.

Uniform - guidelines 

•	 Hair - Will be clean, tidy and off the face. Clips, ribbons, bands, must be of school colours. (bottle green, black or 
navy) 

•	 Make-up - Make up and nail polish are not to be worn. 

•	 Jewellery - For safety reasons no jewellery is to be worn with the exception of watches, medical bracelets and 
small, plain stud earrings. (Approved religious/cultural emblems may be worn under shirts) 

•	 Extra Clothing - Shorts or coloured t-shirts are not to be worn under regulation uniform. 

•	 Jackets - Tidy jackets may be worn in wet/cold weather. They are not to be worn in the classroom.  

•	 Lost Property - Parents and children may check this at any time (located in the tunnel).

World Day of Prayer for Care of Creation
Sunday 1 September is the World Day of Prayer for Care of Creation. 

Every month Pope Francis entrusts his Worldwide Prayer Network with 
prayer intentions that express his great concerns for humanity and for the 
mission of the Church. These images show the Pope’s prayer intention 
for the month of September. You may wish to pray this at home with your 
family.

A larger copy of this prayer and more information about the Worldwide 
Prayer Network can be found here.

Kia ora koe, kia manaakitia ai koe e te Atua
Janine O’Styke

Director of Religious Studies

LIBRARY

What a week to Dive into Reading! 

Last week was our much anticipated Book Week 2024 with its theme of ocean exploration. 

Our blued-out library became an underwater world with giant sparkling jellyfish floating above, a shoal of 
tropical fish and a life-sized diver swimming through, an art display of the explorer Kupe chasing Te Wheke, 
a captain’s cabin with artifacts from days gone by, and most importantly, dozens and dozens of glorious new 
books. Activities included an interactive castaway cove, fish crafting, 3D sea creatures for story-retelling, 
cords for having a go at sailors’ knots, not to mention diving into our wide range of brand new titles! 

The week kicked off with visits from Juliette MacIver and Ruth Paul, two local authors, who inspired our 
students with their experience and joy in writing. 

On Tuesday and Wednesday, Kōwhai came to share the exciting picture books our Rātā students have 
been writing and illustrating for Book Week 2024. Nikau joined a Marine Life Expo on Thursday when Rātā 
presented their Underwater World Information Reports. In response to their author visit, Pōhutukawa worked 
on narratives of their own. 

Daily teacher-read swaps have given staff an opportunity to model their love of reading. Friday saw 
Pōhutukawa’s book quiz and our school-wide book character/ocean creature parade. 

What a celebration! 

Our Book Week 2024 collaborative reading challenge has once again 
blown through the roof, encouraging everyone to dive into reading with 
great enthusiasm. 

Book Week 2024 has finished but its spirit lives on in the keen reading 
culture of our school.  

“We were told tips on how to make our writing 
better”. Renata

“It can take a while to get started so it takes 
time to put ideas down”. Seira

“Juliette taught us rhyming words we didn’t 
know and some were made up”. Evana

“Juliette uses doodles to help concentrate and 
get ideas”. Sophie

“She connected ideas from her brainstorm by 
using arrows”. Axel

“It was really fun learning about onomatopoeia words because they sound 
interesting and they are really fun to use in our writing.” Gabby

“The onomatopoeia were interesting to learn about. I liked creating my 
artwork.” Evania

“I liked drawing and using speech bubbles to show people talking in my 
comic. It was fun working with my table group to create comics.” Noah

Book Week - Author Visit

We also thoroughly enjoyed celebrating book week! Local author and illustrator Ruth Paul came to speak 
to us and we learnt all about how she comes up with ideas for her books, and how she completes the 
writing and illustrating process. 

Lunch in the fresh air was a nice way to cool off after all that 
running. 

The visit to the library space was exciting, as after story time, the 
scavenger game had them browsing the titles and topics to locate 
books. 

There was a good turnout of parent helpers which was a huge 
support for Kōwhai.

Feast of the Assumption of Mary Liturgy

On Friday 16 August, Kōwhai celebrated the Feast of the 
Assumption of Mary with a Liturgy. There was sharing of stories, 
prayers and songs. Mary’s song was a new song that was learnt 
especially for the day. 

Children shared their understanding of why Mary is holy and how 
they can show their own holiness by learning from Mary’s example. 
It was wonderful to see how well the children in charge of leading 
parts of the liturgy were able to do the job. It was also nice to 
welcome Mrs Tester and the parents who came to share in the 
Liturgy that morning.

“I liked the song ‘God is Good’ because it was Mary’s song and the tune 
was beautiful.” Isabelle

“The library was super cool. I loved how we explored the library so we 
could find the book characters.” Elouise

“I liked making things with Lego. We made a tower using only two 
colours.” Felix

We got to act out her book The Animal Undie Ball 
using fun costumes.  

“I liked how Ruth Paul came into Nikau. It was such a 
good opportunity to have her here. My favourite part was 
when she read her stories to us.” JeMaine

“Character dress up day was my favourite because of 
all the cool costumes. It was fun doing the play in front 
of Nikau because it was silly. I was a dog in the Undie 
Animal Ball.” Henry 

“Henry did a funny dance and he danced crazily in the Undie Animal Ball play. 
He had underpants on top of his uniform!” Felix

“I was a mouse in the Undie Animal Ball and it was silly when we were wearing 
the undies. We got to throw the undies up into the air and then we bowed to 
our audience.” Anjola

“I liked how the author read her books to us and how she made her own 
costumes to act out the characters in her books.” Jaeden

COMMUNITY NEWS

We have been working on picture books to show Kōwhai. First we found a partner to work with, next 
we needed to think about the main idea of the story and what problem the character would face. Then 
how the character would solve the problem. It was helpful to plan our story on a scaffold. 

During book week the entire school had a parade to show off all the book character costumes. I really 
liked how creative the costumes were. 

Neha

In Rātā we have made information reports to present to Nikau. We were sorted into pairs, then we 
had to decide on our topic. Some people wrote about blobfish, while me and my partner Aastha wrote 
about how our seas are changing. 

We first did some research about our topic. When we were done, we started to write our five paragraphs. 
This took a long time. After we were done, we could choose one photo relating to our topic to print 
out in colour, and another uncoloured photo of a diagram. We also had to draw our own diagram and 
decorate our title. We then had to choose our layout on a piece of cardboard and glue it on. 

During book week, we displayed our information reports and presented them to Nikau. The Nikau 
students were very interested! They needed to read information as they were also given a quiz to 
see what they had learnt. 

Kaelyn 

https://nzmaths.co.nz/number-knowledge-activities
http://teawakairangi.nz/
https://www.stpeterpaul.school.nz/
https://www.atschool.co.nz/
mailto:admin%40stpeterpaul.school.nz?subject=
https://www.popesprayer.va/the-challenges-facing-humanity-and-assists-the-mission-of-the-church/

